
Watkins Sunday School Class.
Memorials may be made to 

Eastwood Baptist Church, 2518 
Main Street, Gatesville, TX 
76528 or to Johnny Watkins 
Sunday School Class, 7915 E. 
U.S. Hwy. 84, Gatesville, TX 
76528.
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By Pat Stephens
The Board of  Directors of  the 

West Coke County Hospital 
District met in regular session 
May 26, 2015.  President Mary 
Bessent called the meeting to 
order at 9:40 and declared a 
quorum was present. Other 
Board members present were 
Sarah Green, Pat Stephens, 
Dessie Kendall, and Pat Carwile. 
Jessicca Cason, Administrator, 
and Janie Munoz, BOM, were 
also present at the meeting. The 
invocation was given by Jessicca 
Cason.  Minutes from the 
previous meeting were approved, 
and absent Board member, Pat 
Stephens, was excused from the 
previous meeting. Jackie Walker 
was present to swear in Board 
members Mary Bessent and 
Dessie Kendall. Officers were 
elected, and remained the same 
as the previous year, by 
acclamation: Mary Bessent; 
President, Dessie Kendall; Vice 
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resident’s choice for the month 
of  May.

Taking a look at the calendar 
for June, in addition to the 
regular activities, there will be a 
Father’s Day Celebration Party 
on June 19, at 3:30 PM. On June 
23, at 3:30, there will be a 
birthday party for Lou Ella 
Teague, who happens to be the 
only resident with a birthday this 
month. So stop by the facility 
and wish Lou Ella many happy 
returns of  her special day. The 

monthly Sing-Along will be held 
June 25, at 3:30, and everyone is 
invited to come and sing along, 
clap your hands, pat your feet, or 
just sit and enjoy a fun time of  
music, led by Roger Alexander. 
On June 26, there will be a trip 
to see all the hummingbirds at 
the Hummer House in 
Christoval. The tiny birds are 
always fascinating to watch and 
enjoy. Until next month, be safe, 
be happy, and be blessed. 

Billy was born in Purmela to 
Frank G. Haines and Vida 
Mayberry Haines on October 4, 
1930.  He grew up in Purmela 
and attended school in Evant, 
Purmela, and Gatesville.  He 
then went on to school in Fort 
Worth, receiving a technical 
certificate.  On May 26, 1961, 
Billy was united in marriage to 
Beth Burt.  He worked as a 
cable technician at Cable Vision 
in Gatesville for over 10 years.  
He then went to work for 
Central Telephone Company in 
Killeen, retiring at the age of  
63.

Billy enjoyed farming and 
ranching and taking his 
grandkids fishing at the farm.  
He also enjoyed listening to 
gospel music, the Gaither’s, and 
watching westerns.  He 
especially loved spending time 
with his family.  He was a 
member of  the Johnny Watkins 
Sunday School Class and a 
member of  Purmela Baptist 
Church.

Billy is survived by his beloved 
wife of  54 years, Beth Haines of  
Gatesville; three daughters, Pam 
Hopson and husband, David of  
Mound, Tammy Roe and 
husband, Kevin of  Glen Rose, 
and Patti Thompson and 
husband, Billy of  Longview; 
sister, Robbie Neta Menn of  
Yorktown; nephews, Paul and 
Bill Menn of  Yorktown; eight 
grandchildren, Kelly 
McPherson, Shelby Gibbs, 
Amanda Cargill, Lindsey Oh, 
Paul Hopson, Chase Roe, 
Collin Thompson, and Trent 
Thompson; and four great-
granddaughters, Kinsley, Anna, 
Allie, and Addison.

Pallbearers were grandsons, 
Chase Roe, Paul Hopson, 
Collin and Trent Thompson, 
Allen Oh, Mark McPherson, 
and Mike Cargill.  Honorary 
pallbearers were the Johnny 

President, and Pat Stephens; 
Secretary.

In the census count, there are 
currently 31 residents in the 
facility, as of  the meeting date.

In the staffing update, the 
facility is fully staffed at this 
time. 

In the Administrator’s report, 
San Angelo marketing will be 
done June 4th, and Jessicca is 
researching the possibility of  
developing a partnership with 
St. John’s SNF.  

Star Wars will be the theme of  
the facility’s Relay for Life team, 
and canned food drive for the 
luminary ceremony continues. 
Three previous fund raisers held 
in May were very successful. 
Sincere appreciation goes out to 
all who participated.

Accounts Receivable/
Collections were discussed, and 
an update was given to the 
Board. The financial statements 
were discussed and accepted.  

Under Capital Improvements, 
Jessicca reported she is in the 
process of  obtaining bids for 
roof  repairs needed for the 
storage/Food Bank building due 
to leakage.  Looking at Building 
Maintenance, major repairs 
were done in laundry, and two 
leaks in the roof  of  the facility 
building have been repaired. 

Jessicca reported the Leading 
Age Conference that she and 
Sue Ann Nesbit (DON) attended 
in Austin was very informative 
and beneficial.

The Board voted to keep the 
meeting date set on the last 
Tuesday of  the month, and also 
to retain Robert Lee State Bank 
as the depository.  There was no 
Executive Session.

Future agenda items were 
discussed, and the date of  the 
next Board meeting will be June 
30, 2015.  The public is invited 
and encouraged to attend.  The 
meeting adjourned at 11:11 
AM, and the Board enjoyed a 
wonderful lunch of  BBQ and all 
the trimmin’s, which was the 

Robert Lee Care Center is proud to 
recognize Rachael Rojas as our April Employee of  the Month.  
Rachael is a 2012 graduate of  Robert Lee High School and 
attended Cisco Junior College and Midland College on a 
cheerleading scholarship.  She as served as a Certified Nurse Aide 
for five years. Rachael is very dedicated to her work and takes pride 
in caring for each individual resident. She is always willing to help 
her coworkers in every way, and always has a smile on her face.  
Rachael plans to continue her education and obtain a nursing 
degree.


